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1. CELEBRATION OF ANNUAL PRIZE DISTRIBUTION DAY ON 

31
st
 May 2012 

                
            Nighat from class VI                     Madiha,Rubab and Khizra 

 

Celebration of Annual Prize Distribution Day of Maan Jee Welfare Lower 

Secondary School, a Project of MOVE. It embodies the recognition towards studies 

throughout the year. It also reflects the participation of students in co-curricular 

activities throughout the year.  

Maan Jee, who lit the candle of literacy in this community, believes in the 

philosophy of dominant participation of community members in our educational 

programmes. To ensure the importance of community members’ guidance, they 

were invited in our annual function. Detailed programmes were chalked out for the 

observance of the function. 

 

These programmes included: 

 

    Recitation from the Holy Quran, 

    Songs 

    Speeches 

    Poems 

    Prize distribution 

 

 Teachers were assigned the responsibility to guide students in achieving perfection 

in their programmes. These guides worked with great dedication and interest. They 

also worked with great enthusiasm to make the function a great success. 

The stage fully decorated with the banners and play cards of Maan Jee welfare 

School, its salient features, its philosophy and its objectives. 

The ceremony, started at 12:30 pm sharp. In a melodious voice, a verse from the 

Holy Quran was recited. 



The presenter invited the Principal Prof. M. Ishtiaque Ahmed on the stage. He 

welcomed and thanked to Mr. Malik Javed Akhtar, CEO, MOVE’S 

EDUCATIONAL Programmes and many other guests who attended this function. 

The presentation of a song “Prem se hum ko jene do” was spell bounding. The 

audience appreciated the song very much. 

Ms. Reema Ahmed spoke very well on an interesting topic, “Tulba ke faraiz”. 

A song “Hum Ek hain” represented the patriotic feeling of Students which were 

applauded and greatly appreciated by the audience. 

 Mr. Malik Javed Akhtar and community guests liked the programme.  They 

congratulated the management, staff and students. 

It was a successful event whole heartedly achieved by each and every team member. 

 As we believe:           

                              “Success comes in cans; failure in cant’s” 

          
 

The Principal, Prof. Ishtiaque Ahmad invited  Mr.  Javed Akhtar  on stage to 

give prize among position holder students. The Principal, Prof. Ishtiaque 

Ahmed presented the achievements of the School. The statistical analysis 

showed that about 98% students appeared in the Annual Examination. 95 % 

of students succeeded in the Examination, only 3 % students were declared 

unsuccessful. They were advised to work harder in the new session. 

Following is the list of students who clinched top positions in the 

Examination. 

 

NAME CLASS POSITIONS 

Shabana Sohail 

 

 

Prep 1 Junior 1
st
 Position  90% 

Taufeeq Fayyaz 

 

Prep 1 Senior 1
st
 Position   96% 

Ruqia Lalbadshah 

 

Prep II  1
st
 Position 99.7% 

Amna Mukhtar 

 

I 1
st
 Position  95% 



Syed-ur-Rehman 

 

 

II 1
st
 Position  93% 

Halima Akhtar 

 

III 1
st
 Position  95% 

Rukhsar Ashiq Ali 

 

IV 1
st
 Position  96% 

Haseena Mustafa 

 

V 1
st
 Position  95% 

Iqra Waseem 

 

VI 1
st
 Position  93.4% 

Areej Yousuf 

 

VII 1
st
 Position  88% 

Zeenat Ashiq Ali 

 

VIII 1
st
 Position  93.6% 

Rukhsar Ashiq Ali 

 

Highest % from class 1 to 

VIII 

1
st
 Position   96% 

 
      

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

                    
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

The mothers of position holders, highest % and the highest % attendance achiever 

of the School were also appreciated for their nice guidance provided to their 

children.    

 

The guests, and staff were served with the Lunch and students were served 

refreshment and sweets. The function was adjourned at 2:00 pm.  

 

 

 
 



2. Advocacy Seminar on Healthy schools-Healthy settlements on 30
th

 

May 2012.  

                                

 
18

th
 and 19

th
 of April 2012 a workshop was conducted with the collaboration of Aga 

Khan Educational Board. The main trainers of the workshop were Dr. 

S.K.Kamrani from UN Habitat and UNESCO and Dr. Shabnam from Agha Khan 

Educational Board. The main theme of the training was to train teachers how to 

inculcate in students the good habits of cleanliness and observe if students have 

become the victim of some infections or contagious diseases.  

Now UN Habitat Organize a seminar on 30
th

 May 2012 at Carlton Hotel in Defence. 

The topic was “Healthy schools – Healthy settlement” .The Chief guest Peer 

Mazhar-ul-Haq the minister of education in Sindh and other honourable persons 

were invited who are related to field of education, health, NGO’s and media. Maan 

Jee school’s secondary classes teachers were also invited. All members of UN 

Habitat’s presentation was very informative and the Chief guest speech was very 

valuable for us they mention about education system, they suggested that what 

teacher needs to do to  increase literacy rate and what they should do to overcome 

the dropout of students. The speech was very impressive and influential for us. 

Doctors were also invited who gave us a lecture about children’s health. They told 

us the cause of dropout and ratio by graph.  

This workshop motivated each of our team members and increases our urge to work 

in a more positive, effective and in a more vigilant way.  

                                                  

                                                  Happy learning   

 

 

 

 

 



3. Celebration of Mother Day on 12
th

 May 2012. 

 

      

 
Mother Day was celebrated on second Saturday of May i.e. 12th May 2012. 

Paragraph writing competitions were held in all classes according to their standard. 

Students made greeting cards for their mother. Teachers and students took great 

interest and got themselves involved in making wonderful cards where they express 

their ideas about how they love their mother and enrich their creative skills. 

Teachers also very enthusiastically made a card for their mother “Maan Jee”. 

Students were excited on that day. They were also feeling happy to make cards, 

bands, ponies, purse and photo frame for their mother.  

Each one of us enjoyed our self in a very creative and fun way and everyone 

contributed immensely within their own capabilities. 

        

             “The size of candles may differ but they yield the same brightness” 

 

 
 

                   


